WATER BOARD MEETING
11--2021


The Waterworks and Sewer Board of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Tuesday, November 9, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present:  Chairman Kenny Cleveland, Board Members Chris Upchurch, Albert Garrett and Secretary/Treasurer Donna Mathews and Superintendent Jason Headrick.    Chairman Cleveland asked the Board Members if they had reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting.  A motion was then made by Board Member Chris Upchurch and seconded by Board Member Albert Garrett to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next Chairman Cleveland asked the Board Members if they had reviewed the bills to be paid.  A motion was then made by Board Member Chris Upchurch and seconded by Board Member Albert Garrett to approve the bills to be paid.  The vote was unanimous.

First item on the agenda was the water adjustments as follows:

	Ruby Duke 							$50.00-
	Mrs. Lou Worthy						$13.44-
	Tammy Beale							$50.00
	Donna Skinner						$26.16-
	Warren Ford							$274.52-
	Harris Hydro Plant						$150.00
	Jason Upchurch						$150.00

Total adjustments:							$14.12-

Chairman Kenny Cleveland commented on the water losses this month being at 2.9 million gallons with the corrected losses at 33.42% for the month.

Secretary/Treasurer Donna Mathews informed the board what the auditors had reported on the budget.  The new lawn mower purchase was invoiced in this physical year even though we paid for it in October.  The auditors have recommended amended the 2021 budget year and add the cost.  It was picked up and invoiced on September 27, therefore we took physical custody of the mower in 2021.  A motion was then made by Board Member Chris Upchurch and seconded by Board Member Albert Garrett.  The vote was unanimous.

Next Secretary/Treasurer Mathews read aloud Resolution 11-9-2021-1 to authorize the ACH draft from Regions Bank to the First State Bank account for the monthly Warrant Fund obligations due the 25th of each month.  A motion was then made by Board Member Albert Garrett and seconded by Board Member Chris Upchurch.  The vote was unanimous.

Chairman Cleveland is going to talk to Mayor Adamson about land for a new water maintenance building and asked that this be tabled until the February meeting.  Superintendent Jason Headrick
[bookmark: _GoBack]Said he agreed with waiting since we are due to do inspections in January on the tanks.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was then made by Board Member Albert Garrett and seconded by Board Member Chris Upchurch.  The vote was unanimous.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

Attest:
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SECRETARY/TREASURER				CHAIRMAN 



